
 

 
This marks the 42nd volume of The Monthly Newsletter. Thank you 
for all your contributions and updates regarding the POC List. This is 
your reference for making internal referrals, please use it. Data 
shows we have generated over 50,000 internal referrals in FY 2024. 
This is critical information; you can click on the link below to view the 
PDF. If you notice any more updates, please send them directly to me 
at grathbun@usf.edu  
Please note Providers: We are relying on you to input all appropriate 
data when filling out an internal referral. 
Thank you, 
Gina 

 
January: Point of Contact (POC List) 

The Patient Access Contact Center POC (Point of Contact) is for your 
reference and internal referrals. The link below will provide you with key 
POC contacts for each clinical specialty (as provided by the department). 
The POCs ensure that when contacted they use their best effort to 
accommodate the patient request for referrals or information. Report any 
errors, changes, or additions to Gina Rathbun 
at grathbun@usf.edu. Changes will be reflected in the next distribution. 
 Please refer to this list for referral information within USF Health or visit 
us at: https://health.usf.edu/care/medical-professionals 
 Provider Relations Team Members 
Gina Rathbun, M.A., Director, Physician Relations Coordination and 
Outreach grathbun@usf.edu   

https://usf.box.com/s/ewlrs9ly9tpz2g8wn9izod5ukovrbhz7
mailto:grathbun@usf.edu
https://health.usf.edu/care/medical-professionals


USF Health physicians and healthcare providers, 

The The USF Health Physician Directory by Specialty and Other 
Healthcare Professionals is comprised of credentialed USF physicians 
and other health care professionals. Entries in the directory are listed by 
“specialty” and not by department and are generated from our Cactus 
database. At the end of the document, you will find a convenient 
alphabetical index for quick reference. 
 
Please use the directory as a resource; it is also available at our website 
for download or print. We encourage you to share this helpful resource 
when referring to USF Health physicians and other health care 
professional providers. To view the downloadable link to the physician 
directory by specialty on the provider referring page, please 
visit: https://health.usf.edu/care/medical-professionals. 
Please Share the directory with your contacts and submit any questions 
or changes to me at grathbun@usf.edu. 
 As always, thank you for entrusting us with the care of your patients.  
 
 

Faculty Directory 
Login using your USF username and password here 
Faculty Directory 3.0 FAQ 
Faculty Directory 3.0- How to edit profiles and manage proxies 
Provider Relations Newsletter Guidelines  

https://usf.box.com/s/dtac9p1nx0rvsbtjl0bjpwocqud01cbg
https://usf.box.com/s/dtac9p1nx0rvsbtjl0bjpwocqud01cbg
https://usf.box.com/s/dtac9p1nx0rvsbtjl0bjpwocqud01cbg
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclicktime.symantec.com%2F15uBhkaNkKq4N7ZJqkdjs%3Fh%3D5BPOrCaFsiIMccMfXSntpDg4kq-lmCNr2aCuYg_Vkgk%3D%26u%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fhealth.usf.edu%2Fcare%2Fpatient-resources&data=05%7C02%7Cgrathbun%40usf.edu%7C50a1d322c58f41eefd5308dd3711d010%7C741bf7dee2e546df8d6782607df9deaa%7C0%7C0%7C638727271910171274%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=A7xjchjPkftPRnpma5x4YISDEpWbkpVuoniIucTk3I4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclicktime.symantec.com%2F15uBcvP6Hi9TxAjPJCEbF%3Fh%3DOoY_Y00mZ4_1C5M5JjGBIPMVz4l4XVfBkD8xSDAtrwg%3D%26u%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fhealth.usf.edu%2Fcare%2Fmedical-professionals&data=05%7C02%7Cgrathbun%40usf.edu%7C50a1d322c58f41eefd5308dd3711d010%7C741bf7dee2e546df8d6782607df9deaa%7C0%7C0%7C638727271910193240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QEqSmPpA4ZPZoIE%2BKLyITxOiqUvM2YtiTbOArRuaecI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:grathbun@usf.edu
https://cloud.usf.edu/FacultyDirectory/
https://usf.app.box.com/file/1631210137595?s=i0wmekrbbtaom0fxudc5gdin4ilx4akt
https://usf.app.box.com/file/1631214164953?s=hf41m0s1vop5gwsuij13cjlvx61mgvzj
https://health.usf.edu/publicaffairs/newsletter-guidelines




Please submit your Research Study Alerts 
to ginarathbun@usf.edu 

mailto:ginarathbun@usf.edu


From Black Robe to White Coat, a chance to learn 
from each other. 

-- Photos courtesy of the 13th Judicial Circuit 
 
 

USF Health faculty and students met with lawyers and judges on last 
week's 20th annual Black Robe Day. 

• Read more here. 
Blog Post from Dr. Charles J. Lockwood, MD, MHCM. 

 

https://www.usf.edu/health/delivering-health-excellence/2024/black-robe-2024.aspx


H5N1: How worried should we be? 

While the virus is evolving, we are not facing an immediate pandemic but 
must remain vigilant, say experts at USF Health, as they evaluate the 
virus’s potential to mutate and spread and the response plans needed to 
stay prepared. 

Read the story here. 
Story by: Nora Samaranayake 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

https://www.usf.edu/health/news/2025/h5n1-update.aspx


USF Health launches state-funded hyperbaric oxygen 
therapy trial with first patient. 

 

USF Health welcomed its first participants of a $28 million state-funded 
clinical trial to study the effectiveness of hyperbaric oxygen therapy on 
Florida service members and veterans who suffer from traumatic brain 
injury. The scope of this ambitious project is recognized nationally as one 
of the most rigorous studies of its kind with long-term results that could 
reshape the narrative of hyperbaric oxygen therapy as a treatment of 
neurological diseases.  
Read the story here.  Story and Photos by: Freddie Coleman 

https://www.usf.edu/health/news/2024/speaker-renner-visits-hbot-center.aspx


2024 marks a decade of growth for USF Health under 
leadership of Charles J. Lockwood 

In 2014, Dr. Lockwood arrived on campus to lead USF Health and become 
dean of the USF Health Morsani College of Medicine. He never looked 
back. In the decade since, USF Health has transformed – making historic 
improvements and expansions in every arena.  

 
Read the story here. 
Story By: Lisa Greene Smith 
 
 

 

 

 

https://www.usf.edu/health/news/2024/lockwood-decade.aspx


USF Health and the Shimberg Health   

Sciences Library 

Celebrate our Published Faculty! 

 
Over 135 Faculty Authors have participated in the Book of 
the Month!  And over $20,000 in book donations. This serves 
as a great resource for Providers, MCOM Students, and 
faculty.  
USF Health Physicians and Professional Healthcare 
Providers are invited to submit their scholarly published 
books to the Book of the Month: Contributions to the Field 
Collection 



 

 



Gina Rathbun, M.A. 

Director, Physician Relations Coordination and Outreach 
USF Health Communications and Marketing 
grathbun@usf.edu 
USF Health:  http://www.health.usf.edu 
 

mailto:grathbun@usf.edu
http://www.health.usf.edue/

